MYHA Board Meeting

June 2, 2008

Dunn County Ice Arena

Meeting called to order by President Aaron Koepple at 7:02.  Present were: Aaron Koepple, Erik Davidson, Aaron Richartz, Brent Miller, Julia Tronnier, Kim Mensing.  Members present were:  LeAnne Talberg, Donna Rudiger.
Mission and vision statements were read by Kim Mensing

Election of Officers:  Motion to appoint LeAnne Talberg  MYHA Secretary made by Aaron Keopple.  Seconded by Erik Davidson.  Motion approved.

Member Comments:  None
Minutes were presented for approval.  Motion to approve made by Brent Miller, second by Kim Mensing.  Minutes approved.
Treasurers Report:  No update.

Menomonie Ice Board:  Funding efforts for new arena were discussed.  The Ice Board is currently investigating whether to contract with a fundraising company vs. doing fundraising ourselves.  DA Petersen is the fundraising organization being considered.  The structure and relationship of MYHA board and Ice Board will be reviewed to ensure stability and continuity as the arena project moves forward. 
Election of Officers:  No nominations for Vice President were given.  Position remains open.

Committee Reports:

General Operations :  Julia Tronnier

Letters are being sent out to those families with assessment hours outstanding.  Currently, there is approximately $4,200 in outstanding hours.  Skaters cannot register for new season until the hours are paid for.  Registration fees discussed . Fees were raised last year.  Work assessment hours currently do not cover the needs of the association.  An increase in assessment hours per skater/family was discussed.  
Concessions:  Kim Mensing

Questions were raised regarding work hour assessment value for concessions manager/co-manager.  O.K. to split hour totals among different individuals, but an increase in total hours for any position  must be voted on by the board.

Tournaments:  Brian Lavoy, Tim Rowan and Pam Zahorik are meeting to discuss tournament scheduling this week.  Need to move on advertisements and initial planning.

Scheduling/Equipment/Wreath Sales:  Burke Welch
Quotes are being sought for new mite jerseys.  Orders for jerseys need to be in by July to get them for the start of the season.

Fundraising:  Aaron Richartz

An individual has been identified to oversee the open skating sessions, looking for a second person.  Adult hockey also needs someone to cover.  Intermural hockey from Stout discussed.  
Ice and Recognition: Brent Miller
Leesa Vavra is going to be in charge of pictures.  Lisa Boecker will head up the Award ceremony.  Cseter and Heim to do ag building ice.  Brent Miller will organize annual meeting.

Hockey Operations: Erik Davidson
Team manager coordinator will train and support the team managers.  Positions were discussed.  Team manager/coach applications – will be prepared and posted to the website.
Girls hockey and potential coop opportunities with Altoona were discussed.  Possibilities of girls playing on the boy’s teams also discussed.
Cross ice games and in-house league for mites discussed.  Players broken into even teams.  Some games would also be played, including jamborees at home and away. Erik Davidson will gather more information.
CPR/AED training will be set up soon.
Communications:

Bios and articles due by June 13th to Mike Husby.
New family educator position.  Jess Miller will write a job description and email it to Mike.  Will be reviewed and approved.

New Business:

None

Old Business:

Stout Hockey Camp starts Monday June 9th in Baldwin.

Motion to adjourn made by Aaron Richartz at 8:29 p.m.  Second by Brent Miller.  Motion carries.
